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Transport Advisory Committee

The Transport Advisory Committee (TAC) was established in December 1965. It is a non-
statutory body appointed by the Chief Executive of the Hong Kong Special Administrative
Region. It is responsible for advising the Chief Executive-in-Council on broad issues of
transport policy and major transport-related proposals with a view to improving the

movement of both people and freight in Hong Kong.

At present, the TAC comprises 15 non-official and 3 official members. The non-official
members are appointed in their personal capacity. They come from a wide-ranging
background, including academic, business, education, financial, legal and social services
fields and have no direct vested interest in the transport sector. Advice tendered by

the TAC is frank and impartial, balancing the interests of all parties.

The TAC usually meets once a month to examine major transport issues. While the
Administration will submit major transport-related proposals to the TAC for its deliberation,
TAC members also initiate subjects of public concern for discussion at TAC meetings.
Matters discussed at TAC meetings include major railway and road projects, initiatives
to improve public transport services, and road safety-related measures. It has been an
established arrangement for the TAC Chairman to meet and brief the media after each
meeting to keep the public abreast of TAC's discussions. The TAC also provides its
detailed advice on complex issues in writing to the Administration. The advice tendered

by the TAC will be published after the final decisions have been taken.

The Transport Complaints Unit (TCU) was established under the TAC in 1980 to receive
and handle complaints and suggestions from the public on transport matters. Upon
receipt of a complaint or a suggestion, the TCU, which comprises 17 staff members and
is headed by an Executive Secretary, would contact the relevant government department
or transport service operator direct to ensure that it is processed expeditiously. The TCU
will closely monitor the follow-up actions taken by the responsible parties and will reply
to the complainants promptly. In addition, the TCU prepares quarterly and annual

reports, which are also published for public information.
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Sub-Committees established under the TAC

At present, three sub-committees are set up under the TAC, viz the TCU Sub-Committee,
the Public Transport Services Sub-Committee and the Road Safety and Traffic Management

Sub-Committee.

The TCU Sub-Committee was established in mid-1982 to oversee the operation of the
TCU. The Sub-Committee also considers noteworthy complaints and suggestions received
by the TCU and determines whether they should be referred to the TAC for more detailed

deliberations.

To enable more focused and in-depth discussion on specific subjects, two other sub-
committees were formed in mid-1999 to cover matters related to public transport services
and traffic management respectively. Major transport policy issues having far-reaching
implications are usually considered by the sub-committees before they are submitted
to the TAC. This enables more detailed discussion on complex transport issues at an
early stage, ensuring that all aspects of the issues are thoroughly explored before the

TAC comes to a view on the subject.
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